WONERSH PARISH COUNCIL

Matters Arising Update for Wonersh Parish Council Meeting on Thursday 11th January 2007

- 49. <u>B2128 installation of speed limit</u> all the 40 mph speed limit signs have now been installed. The Clerk has thanked Dr Povey for his help in this matter. NFA
- 69. Millenium Clock, Blackheath still pending
- Bus Shelter on Wonersh Common Rd a quote of £680 from Simon James has been accepted. He has been trying to contact Stuart Copping with no success but thinks he can carry out the work without going on to the highway so is just going to go ahead.
- 135. <u>Wonersh to Shamley Green footpath pending information from Mrs St.</u>
 John
- 189. <u>Playgrounds</u> "No dogs" signs being delivered with Blackheath village signs at the end of January so that the PC does not have to pay delivery twice.
- 06/58 <u>Bicycle Stands.</u> The Clerk has now spoken to Ralph Holmes on 6 occasions, the last being 6th November when it was left that Mr Holmes would speak to Sarah Henderson. Nothing further heard suggest NFA and reactivate if contact from Mr Holmes.
- Affordable Housing the Clerk has had a communication from Andrew Smith of ERHA to say that currently there are no sites for affordable housing in the parish.

 The Chairman has had a copy of the results of the questionnaire on building affordable housing on Green Belt organised by a Wonersh group of residents and this has been circulated to all councillors.
- 06/101 <u>Litter picking Council warden job</u> there has been no response to the ad for a council warden. The Clerk is attending a meeting at Cranleigh PC on 10th Jan regarding grouping/clustering when hopefully combining to resolve issues such as this will be discussed.
- 06/105 Parking on the Commons letters regarding the installation of posts delivered to residents of Lawnsmead. No responses as yet. Clerk will instruct contractor to carry out work in 2 weeks' time
- O6/106 Rospa Playground Recommendations moles are causing problems with lifting the Matta under some pieces of equipment at Lordshill playground. The Clerk asked a pest control officer to investigate and he recommended that gassing of the moles is the only option. This is not acceptable to Sarah Henderson but she is unable to suggest an effective alternative. The Clerk is contacting Waverley Health and Safety to get their view.

06/137	$\underline{\text{Budget}}$ – the amount that the Parish Council should put aside for the election is £2,790
06/138	Risk assessment of trees – agenda Item13 – report circulated to councillors
06/139	<u>Wooden posts along Wonersh Common Rd</u> – the Clerk has written to Highways about the wooden posts outside Fernhurst and also asked for permission for the PC to replace plastic posts with wooden ones.
06/140	<u>Highways</u> – Mr Harding has supplied a list to the Clerk and this was passed to Julie Tofts for the Community Gang, as were necessary repairs in Blackheath and Wonersh. The gang were on a rota for our parish starting 18 th Dec but appear to have been working in this area last week.
06/141	<u>Surrey Heathland</u> – the Clerk has written to Rob McGibbon re funding for further Surrey Heathland project work.
06/142	<u>Cleaner Neighbourhood Act</u> - this will be deferred to the Feb meeting as Jan agenda quite full and Clerk attending a meeting of Clerks at end of Jan when she may be able to get some idea how other PCs tackling this Act
06/143	Reports from Working Parties. (b) Blackheath Traffic calming project – the village signs have been ordered and will be delivered towards the end of Jan
06/144	Reports from councillors (b) <u>Village Design Statement</u> did not go to committee on 5 th Dec. Now due to go 9 th Jan 2007
06/145	<u>Correspondence</u> – the Clerk is meeting Paul Napthine on 18 th Jan and, if appropriate, will ask him to the Feb PC meeting. Clerk has written to Rob Fairbanks to say design of finger-posts very acceptable to the PC

Anne Powell-Evans. Parish Clerk Date:09.01.07